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Submission of Comments from Versatel Deutschland to the Issues Papers of 
the commission regarding the revision of the TVWF Directive 
 
Issues Paper: Media Pluralism  

I. General remarks 

Versatel as a telecommunications network operator faces a new regulatory framework due to 

innovations and integration of voice-, video- and data services and thus, the development of 

triple play products. Legal and planning uncertainties result from these innovations.  

Therefore, Versatel welcomes the opportunity to comment on the issues addressed.  

Versatel generally favours a liberal approach to the future regulation of audiovisual services 

which supports and fosters the development of new innovative communication services and 

products. It supports the Commission in its commitment, to maintain a solid, forward-looking 

regulatory framework. Versatel would like to stress that it is crucial for the 

telecommunications network operators not to extend the narrow regime of  the current TVWF 

Directive indiscriminately to new Triple Play services. In regards to the fact that those 

services are still in the phase of development at present time, and it is hard to predict as to 

what extent they will succeed on the market, their successful development may be seriously 

endangered by an over regulation. In Versatels view the need for an in-depth-regulation of 

innovative services should be assessed carefully on the basis of market implementation and 

development.  

 

II. Application of Merger and/or specific media ownership rules 

On the issue of media pluralism Versatel would like to submit some comments on the 

application of merger and/specific media ownership rules. Though the commission stresses 

that the European competition law cannot replace or does not intend national media 

concentration controls and measures to ensure media pluralism, Versatel would like to point 

out the legal uncertainties which appear to telecommunications network operators that intend 

to offer Triple Play services on the German market. 

 

Neither German broadcasting law nor telecommunications or antitrust law contain any 

restrictions for offering telecommunications and content services within one and the same 

company. However, the fact that telecommunications network providers are as a rule 

monopolists within their area of service (single-network-dominance) has led to decisions of 

the antitrust administration (Bundeskartellamt) in defining narrow  (infrastructure) markets for 

the supply of broadcasting services which may have effects on the operators business 

models.  

 



Therefore, to prevent legal uncertainties Versatel would appreciate the establishment of an 

Observatory focusing on media markets and concentration. However, it should be 

considered to implement guidelines which clarify that telecommunications network operators 

will not be subject to cross-ownership restrictions only due to the fact that they offer Triple 

Play services. 

 

Berlin, September 2, 2005 

Versatel Deutschland Holding GmbH 

Jan Mönikes, Regulatory Counsel 

Syndikus Versatel Deutschland 
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